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Lima, June 21, 1956

Dr, E, Lovell Becker,
Medical College of Virginia,
Hospital Division,

1200 East Broad St.,
Richmond 19, Virginia,

Dear Dr, Becker :

I am glad to gcknowledge your letter of June
15. I have read with great interest the work you mention of
Dr, James Metcalfe, This deals with a problem we like to study
in the best possible way, that is the physlologlcal condition
of the newbcrn at high altitudes. Certaln hematological obser-
vations have been carried out byt their interpretation cannot
be complete until we have some information regarding the degree
of anoxia, I will be very happy to get in touch with Dr, Met-
calfe and study the possibility of his visit to Perd, where
every posgible facilibty will be glven to him, both in Lima and
at high altitudes. Please tell him o write to me. A study of
respiratory and other funetions may be carried out simmultaneous-
ly, and I am sure that the data to be obtained would be very va-
luable, I s%1ll plan to be in the States next Osctober but it
will be better tH have some correspondence with him before, In
addition, the |good results of the investigation will be certaih,
taking into agcoimt that 1t will be carried out by Harvard men
(I know Dr.-Sehilling will agree with me).

You may be surprised to kmow that I ﬁ;ve been elected Dean of
the Medical School. I.eould not refuse this sponteneous desig-
nation because '‘the situation is/quite critical in the University,
in part due, to.politleal reasons and in part also to the pres-
pure of a tremendous number of gandidates to be accepted in the
Medical School, whigh wpuld have dlsastrous effects on medical
education., I de not know what will be the end result of this si-
tuation but I sm determined ‘to.do every effort to save the Fa-
culty. My time is'now entlrely devoted to the Schecol, between
the laboratory (which I will never leave) and the new duties,

We are now working quite hard, and studlies on the tolerance to
extreme heights (in the pressure chamber) have been incorpora-
ted,



Please gilve my vest regards to your wife. Hoplng %o see
you in the near future and with best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Dr, Alberto Hurtado

Please ask Dr. Metcalfe to send mé reprints of his publica-
tions ° ] ! ’



